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Meanwhile, the nurse awoke, that she might give the child suck, and seeing the bed running with blood, cried out; whereupon the sleepers and the
king awoke and making for the place, found the child with his throat cut and the cradle running over with blood and his father slain and dead in his
sleeping chamber. So they examined the child and found life in him and his windpipe whole and sewed up the place of the wound. Then the king
sought his son Belehwan, but found him not and saw that he had fled; whereby he knew that it was he who had done this deed, and this was
grievous to the king and to the people of his realm and to the lady Shah Katoun. So the king laid out his son Melik Shah and buried him and made
him a mighty funeral and they mourned passing sore; after which he addressed himself to the rearing of the infant.The king marvelled at this and at
his dealing and contrivance and invested him with [the control of] all his affairs and of his kingdom and the land abode [under his governance] and
he said to him, 'Take and people.' (244) One day, the tither went out and saw an old man, a woodcutter, and with him wood; so he said to him, 'Pay
a dirhem tithe for thy load.' Quoth the old man, 'Behold, thou killest me and killest my family.' 'What [meanest thou]?' said the tither. 'Who killeth
the folk?' And the other answered, 'If thou suffer me enter the city, I shall sell the wood there for three dirhems, whereof I will give thee one and
buy with the other two what will support my family; but, if thou press me for the tithe without the city, the load will sell but for one dirhem and
thou wilt take it and I shall abide without food, I and my family. Indeed, thou and I in this circumstance are like unto David and Solomon, on
whom be peace!' ['How so?' asked the tither, and the woodcutter said], 'Know that.The company marvelled at this story and said all, 'Woe to the
oppressor!' Then came forward the sixteenth officer and said, 'And I also will tell you a marvellous story, and it is on this wise..Fourteenth Officer's
Story, The, ii. 183..Vizier, The King of Hind and his, ii. 105..SHEHRZAD AND SHEHRIYAR. (163).?Story of Ilan Shah and Abou
Teman..WOMEN'S CRAFT..?STORY OF THE OLD SHARPER..63. The Lovers of the Benou Udhreh ccclxxxiii.When the two young men
presented themselves before him and set forth their case to him and to the folk and the king heard their speech, he knew them and his heart was like
to fly for joyance in them: the tears poured from his eyes at their sight and that of his wife, and he thanked God the Most High and praised Him for
that He had reunited [him with] them. Then he dismissed the folk who were present about him and bade commit the Magian and the woman and the
two youths to his armoury (65) [for the night], commanding that they should keep guard over them till God caused the morning morrow, so he
might assemble the cadis and the judges and assessors and judge between them, according to the Holy Law, in the presence of the four cadis. So
they did his bidding and the king passed the night praying and praising God the Most High for that which He had vouchsafed him of kingship and
puissance and victory over (66) him who had wronged him and thanking Him who had reunited him with his family..? ? ? ? ? m. The Goldsmith
and the Cashmere Singing- girl dlxxxvi.As for Er Razi and El Merouzi, they made peace with each other and sat down to share the booty. Quoth El
Merouzi, 'I will not give thee a dirhem of this money, till thou pay me my due of the money that is in thy house.' And Er Razi said 'I will not do it,
nor will I subtract this from aught of my due.' So they fell out upon this and disputed with one another and each went saying to his fellow, 'I will
not give thee a dirhem!' And words ran high between them and contention was prolonged..Ill Effects of Precipitation, Of the, i. 98..They ate and
drank and sported and made merry awhile of the day; and as they were thus engaged, up came the master of the house, with his friends, whom he
had brought with him, that they might carouse together, as of wont. He saw the door opened and knocked lightly, saying to his friends, 'Have
patience with me, for some of my family are come to visit me; wherefore excuse belongeth [first] to God the Most High, and then to you.' (263) So
they took leave of him and went their ways, whilst he gave another light knock at the door. When the young man heard this, he changed colour and
the woman said to him, 'Methinks thy servant hath returned.' 'Yes,' answered he; and she arose and opening the door to the master of the house, said
to him, 'Where hast thou been? Indeed, thy master is wroth with thee.' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'I have but been about his occasions.'.Then they
brought trays and tables and amongst the rest a platter of red gold, inlaid with pearls and jewels; its margents were of gold and emerald, and thereon
were graven the following verses:.He lay the rest of the night in one of the ruins, and when he arose in the morning, he said, 'None is to blame. I
sought my own good, and he is no fool who seeketh good for himself; and the druggist's wife also sought good for herself; but destiny overcometh
precaution and there remaineth no abiding for me in this town.' So he went forth from the city. Nor (added the vizier) is this story, extraordinary
though it be, more extraordinary than that of the king and his son and that which bedded them of wonders and rarities.".? ? ? ? ? Couched are their
limber spears, right long and lithe of point, Keen- ground and polished sheer, amazing wit and brain..So saying, he went up to the princess and
laying his hand upon her heart, found it fluttering like a doveling and the life yet clinging to (112) her bosom. So he laid his hand upon her cheek,
whereupon she opened her eyes and beckoning to her maid, signed to her, as who should say, "Who is this that treadeth my carpet and transgresseth
against me?" (113) "O my lady," answered Shefikeh, "this is Prince El Abbas, for whose sake thou departest the world." When Mariyeh heard
speak of El Abbas, she raised her hand from under the coverlet and laying it upon his neck, inhaled his odour awhile. Then she sat up and her
colour returned to her and they sat talking till a third part of the night was past..So, on the morrow, she made her ready and donning the costliest of
apparel, adorned herself with the most magnificent of ornaments and the highest of price and stained her hands with henna. Then she let down her
tresses upon her shoulders and went forth, walking along with coquettish swimming gait and amorous grace, followed by her slave-girls, till she
came to the young merchant's shop and sitting down thereat, under colour of seeking stuffs, saluted him and demanded of him somewhat of
merchandise. So he brought out to her various kinds of stuffs and she took them and turned them over, talking with him the while. Then said she to
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him, "Look at the goodliness of my shape and my symmetry. Seest thou in me any default?" And he answered, "No, O my lady." "Is it lawful,"
continued she, "in any one that he should slander me and say that I am humpbacked?".71. Haroun er Reshid and the two Girls ccclxxxvii.Officer's
Story, The Seventh, ii. 150..Accordingly, one night, when they were alone with the king and he leant back, as he were asleep, they said these words
and the king heard it all and was like to die of rage and said in himself, 'These are young boys, not come to years of discretion, and have no intrigue
with any; and except they had heard these words from some one, they had not spoken with each other thereof.' When it was morning, wrath
overmastered him, so that he stayed not neither deliberated, but summoned Abou Temam and taking him apart, said to him, 'Whoso guardeth not
his lord's honour, (126) what behoveth unto him?' Quoth Abou Temam, 'It behoveth that his lord guard not his honour.' 'And whoso entereth the
king's house and playeth the traitor with him,' continued the king, 'what behoveth unto him?' And Abou Temam answered, 'He shall not be left on
life.' Whereupon the king spat in his face and said to him, 'Both these things hast thou done.' Then he drew his dagger on him in haste and smiting
him in the belly, slit it and he died forthright; whereupon the king dragged him to a well that was in his palace and cast him therein..62.
Aboulaswed and his Squinting Slave-girl dcli.? ? ? ? ? "Console thou thyself for his love," quoth they, "with another than he;" But, "Nay, by his
life," answered I, "I'll never forget him my dear!".? ? ? ? ? My fortitude fails, my endeavour is vain; My bosom is straitened. To Thee, I complain,.?
? ? ? ? But the Merciful yet may incline thee to me And unite us again, in despite of our foes!.Now the merchant and his wife had taken up their
abode in a city in the land whereof their [other] son was king, and when the boy [whom they had found] grew up, his father assigned unto him
merchandise, so he might travel therewith. So he set out and entered the city wherein his brother was king. News reached the latter that there was a
merchant come thither with merchandise befitting kings. So he sent for him and the young merchant obeyed the summons and going in to him, sat
down before him. Neither of them knew the other; but blood stirred between them and the king said to the young merchant, 'I desire of thee that
thou abide with me and I will exalt thy station and give thee all that thou desirest and cravest.' So he abode with him awhile, quitting him not; and
when he saw that he would not suffer him to depart from him, he sent to his father and mother and bade them remove thither to him. So they
addressed them to remove to that island, and their son increased still in honour with the king, albeit he knew not that he was his brother..When she
had made an end of her verses, she considered her affair and said in herself, 'By Allah, all these things have betided by the ordinance of God the
Most High and His providence and this was written and charactered upon the forehead.' Then she landed and fared on till she came to a spacious
place, where she enquired of the folk and hired a house. Thither she straightway transported all that was in the ship of goods and sending for
brokers, sold all that was with her. Then she took part of the price and fell to enquiring of the folk, so haply she might scent out tidings [of her lost
husband]. Moreover, she addressed herself to lavishing alms and tending the sick, clothing the naked and pouring water upon the dry ground of the
forlorn. On this wise she abode a whole year, and every little while she sold of her goods and gave alms to the sick and the needy; wherefore her
report was bruited abroad in the city and the folk were lavish in her praise..Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun el Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant
of Cairo and the, iii. 171..When the king heard this, he bowed [his head] in amazement and perplexity and sinking into a seat, clutched at his beard
and shook it, till he came nigh to pluck it out. Then he arose forthright and laid hands on the youth and clapped him in prison. Moreover, he took
the eunuch also and cast them both into an underground dungeon in his house, after which he went in to Shah Khatoun and said to her, 'Thou hast
done well, by Allah, O daughter of nobles, O thou whom kings sought in marriage, for the excellence of thy repute and the goodliness of the
reports of thee! How fair is thy semblance! May God curse her whose inward is the contrary of her outward, after the likeness of thy base favour,
whose outward is comely and its inward foul, fair face and foul deeds! Verily, I mean to make of thee and of yonder good-for-nought an example
among the folk, for that thou sentest not thine eunuch but of intent on his account, so that he took him and brought him into my house and thou hast
trampled my head with him; and this is none other than exceeding hardihood; but thou shall see what I will do with you.'.? ? ? ? ? My favours I
deny not all the year; Though cessation be desired, I nothing heed..? ? ? ? ? k. The Eleventh Officer's Story dccccxxxviii.May the place of my
session ne'er lack thee! Oh, why, iii. 118.When the damsel (215) saw me in this plight, she said to me, "O man, tell me thy story, for, by Allah, an I
may avail to thy deliverance, I will assuredly further thee thereto." I gave ear to her speech and put faith in her loyalty and told her the story of the
damsel whom I had seen [at the lattice] and how I had fallen in love with her; whereupon quoth she, "If the girl belong to me, that which I possess
is thine, and if she belong to my father, I will demand her of him and deliver her to thee." Then she fell to calling slave-girl after slave-girl and
showing them to me, till I saw the damsel whom I loved and said, "This is she." Quoth my wife, "Let not thy heart be troubled, for this is my
slave-girl. My father gave her to me and I give her to thee. So comfort thyself and be of good heart and cheerful eye.".When three nights had
passed over her with their days of the second month, she despaired of him and her tears dried not up. Then she resolved to take up her abode in the
city and making choice of a dwelling, removed thither. The folk resorted to her from all parts, to sit with her and hearken to her speech and witness
her good breeding; nor was it but a little while ere the king of the city died and the folk fell out concerning whom they should invest with the
kingship after him, so that strife was like to betide between them. However, the men of judgment and understanding and the folk of experience
counselled them to make the youth king who had lost his brother, for that they doubted not but Selma was a man. They all consented unto this and
betaking themselves to Selma, proffered her the kingship. She refused, but they were instant with her, till she consented, saying in herself, 'My sole
desire in [accepting] the kingship is [to find] my brother.' Then they seated her on the throne of the kingdom and set the crown on her head,
whereupon she addressed herself to the business of administration and to the ordinance of the affairs of the people; and they rejoiced in her with the
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utmost joy..So the man returned to his lodging and going in to his slave-girl, said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, I went out on thine occasion and there
met me the young man of Damascus, and he saluted me and saluteth thee. Indeed, he seeketh to win thy favour and would fain be a guest in our
dwelling, so thou mayst let him hear somewhat of thy singing." When she heard speak of the young Damascene, she gave a sob, that her soul was
like to depart her body, and answered, saying, "He knoweth my plight and is ware that these three days past I have eaten not nor drunken, and I
beseech thee, O my lord, by the Great God, to accomplish the stranger his due and bring him to my lodging and make excuse to him for me.".So the
folk resorted to her from all parts and she used to pray God (to whom belong might and majesty) for the oppressed and God granted him relief, and
against his oppressor, and He broke him in sunder. Moreover, she prayed for the sick and they were made whole; and on this wise she abode a great
space of time. As for her husband, when he returned from the pilgrimage, his brother and the neighbours acquainted him with his wife's affair,
whereat he was sore concerned and misdoubted of their story, for that which he knew of her chastity and prayerfulness; and he wept for her loss..?
? ? ? ? Indeed, thou'st told the tale of kings and men of might, Each one a lion fierce, impetuous in the fight,.Now this (155) was the francolin that
bore witness against him.'.? ? ? ? ? If to my favours thou aspire and covet me, good lack! What leach such madness can assain or what
medicament?.? ? ? ? ? Thou left'st unto me, after thee, languor and carefulness; I lived a life wherein no jot of sweetness I espied..When she had
made an end of her song, she cast the lute from her hand and wept till she swooned away, whereupon the Khalif bade carry her to her chamber.
Now he was ravished with her and loved her with an exceeding love; so, after awhile, he again commanded to bring her to his presence, and when
she came, he bade her sing. Accordingly, she took the lute and spoke forth that which was in her heart and sang the following verses:.The Eleventh
Night of the Month..2. The Fisherman and the Genie iii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? Until they left my heart on fire without allay..87. The Lovers of the Benou
Tai dclxxiii.151. The Adventures of Quicksilver Ali of Cairo, a Sequel to the Rogueries of Delileh the Crafty dccviil.Shah Bekht and his Vizier Er
Rehwan, King, i. 215..? ? ? ? ? O skinker of the vine-juice, let the cup 'twixt us go round, For in its drinking is my hope and all I hold most
dear..48. Haroun Er Reshid with the Damsel and Abou Nuwas dc.?STORY OF THE KING OF HIND AND HIS VIZIER..Wind of the East, if thou
pass by the land where my loved ones dwell, I pray, ii. 204, 271..We abode thus till the setting-in of the time of mid-afternoon, when she said,
"Needs must I wash before I go." Quoth I, "Get water wherewithal we may wash," and pulled out from my pocket about a score of dirhems,
thinking to give them to her; but she said, "I seek refuge with God!" and brought out of her pocket a handful of silver, saying, "But for destiny and
that God hath caused the love of thee fall into my heart, there had not happened that which hath happened." Quoth I, "Take this in requital of that
which thou hast spent;" and she said, "O my lord, by and by, whenas companionship is prolonged between us, thou wilt see if the like of me
looketh unto money and gain or no." Then she took a pitcher of water and going into the lavatory, washed (111) and presently coming forth, prayed
and craved pardon of God the Most High for that which she had done..The eunuch returned and told the king, who said, "Indeed, we have been
neglectful with regard to El Abbas. What shall be our excuse with the king? By Allah, my soul misdoubted me that the youth was of the sons of the
kings!" The Lady Afifeh, his wife, saw him lamenting for [his usage of] El Abbas and said to him, "O king, what is it thou regrettest with this
exceeding regret?" Quoth he, "Thou knowest the stranger youth, who gave us the rubies?" "Assuredly," answered she; and he said, "Yonder youths,
who have halted in the palace court, are his mamelukes, and his father King El Aziz, lord of Yemen, hath pitched his camp in the Green Meadow;
for he is come with his army to seek him, and the number of his troops is [four-and-] twenty thousand men." [Then he went out from her], and
when she heard his words, she wept sore for him and had compassion on his case and sent after him, counselling him to send for the mamelukes
and lodge them [in the palace] and entertain them..On the morrow, he repaired to the druggist, who saluted him and came to meet him and rejoiced
in him and smiled in his face, deeming his wife innocent. Then he questioned him of his yesterday's case and he told him how he had fared, saying,
'O my brother, when the cuckold knocked at the door, I would have entered the chest; but his wife forbade me and rolled me up in the rug. The man
entered and thought of nothing but the chest; so he broke it open and abode as he were a madman, going up and coming down. Then he went his
way and I came out and we abode on our wonted case till eventide, when she gave me this shirt of her husband's; and behold, I am going to
her.'."There was once a merchant named Abou Temam, and he was a man of understanding and good breeding, quick-witted and truthful in all his
affairs, and he had wealth galore. Now there was in his land an unjust king and a jealous, and Abou Temam feared for his wealth from this king and
said, 'I will remove hence to another place where I shall not be in fear.' So he made for the city of Ilan Shah and built himself a palace therein and
transporting his wealth thither, took up his abode there. Presently, the news of him reached King Ilan Shah; so he sent to bid him to his presence
and said to him, 'We know of thy coming to us and thine entry under our allegiance, and indeed we have heard of thine excellence and wit and
generosity; so welcome to thee and fair welcome! The land is thy land and at thy commandment, and whatsoever occasion thou hast unto us, it is
[already] accomplished unto thee; and it behoveth that thou be near our person and of our assembly.' Abou Temam prostrated himself to the king
and said to him, 'O king, I will serve thee with my wealth and my life, but do thou excuse me from nearness unto thee, for that, [if I took service
about thy person], I should not be safe from enemies and enviers.' Then he addressed himself to serve the king with presents and largesses, and the
king saw him to be intelligent, well-bred and of good counsel; so he committed to him the ordinance of his affairs and in his hand was the power to
bind and loose..? ? ? ? ? The pains of long desire have wasted me away; Estrangement and disdain my body sore have tried..? ? ? ? ? Whenas mine
eyes behold thee not, that day As of my life I do not reckon aye;.111. The Pilgrim and the Old Woman who dwelt in the Desert ccccxxxiv.There
was once in the city of Hemadan (191) a young man of comely aspect and excellently skilled in singing to the lute, and he was well seen of the
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people of the city. He went forth one day of his city, with intent to travel, and gave not over journeying till his travel brought him to a goodly city.
Now he had with him a lute and what pertained thereto, (192) so he entered and went round about the city till he fell in with a druggist, who, when
he espied him, called to him. So he went up to him and he bade him sit down. Accordingly, he sat down by him and the druggist questioned him of
his case. The singer told him what was in his mind and the other took him up into his shop and brought him food and fed him. Then said he to him,
'Arise and take up thy lute and beg about the streets, and whenas thou smellest the odour of wine, break in upon the drinkers and say to them, "I am
a singer." They will laugh and say, "Come, [sing] to us." And when thou singest, the folk will know thee and bespeak one another of thee; so shall
thou become known in the city and thine affairs will prosper.'.? ? ? ? ? Would God upon that bitterest day, when my death calls for me, What's
'twixt thine excrement and blood (50) I still may smell of thee!.The Second Night of the Month.? ? ? ? ? I fear to be seen in the air, Without my
consent, unaware;.? ? ? ? ? No sin is there in drinking of wine, for it affords All that's foretold (117) of union and love and happy cheer..? ? ? ? ? e.
The Fifth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.The billows of thy love o'erwhelm me passing sore, ii. 226..? ? ? ? ? Still by your ruined camp a dweller I
abide; Ne'er will I change nor e'er shall distance us divide..26. Nimeh ben er Rebya and Num his Slave-girl di.Daughters, The Two Kings and the
Vizier's, iii. 145..Envy and Malice, Of, i. 125..King Azadbekht and his Son, History of, i. 61.."Except," continued the Khalif, "he were the enemy
of God, he had wished for her in this world, so he might after [repent and] return to righteous dealing. By Allah, he shall not come in to me! Who is
at the door other than he?" Quoth Adi, "Jemil ben Mamer el Udhri (51) is at the door;" and Omar said, "It is he who says in one of his odes" ...
[And he recited the following:].Meanwhile, the king and queen abode in the island, over against the old man and woman, and ate of the fruits that
were in the island and drank of its waters, till, one day, as they sat, there came a ship and moored to the side of the island, to fill up with water,
whereupon they (63) looked at each other and spoke. The master of the ship was a Magian and all that was therein, both men and goods, belonged
to him, for that he was a merchant and went round about the world. Now covetise deluded the old man, the owner of the island, and he went up
[into the ship] and gave the Magian news of the king's wife, setting out to him her charms, till he made him yearn unto her and his soul prompted
him to use treachery and practise upon her and take her from her hnsband. So he sent to her, saying, 'With us in the ship is a woman with child, and
we fear lest she be delivered this night. Hast thou skill in the delivering of women?' And she answered, 'Yes.' Now it was the last of the day; so he
sent to her to come up into the ship and deliver the woman, for that the pangs of labour were come upon her; and he promised her clothes and
spending-money. Accordingly, she embarked in all assurance, with a heart at ease for herself, and transported her gear to the ship; but no sooner
was she come thither than the anchors were weighed and the canvas spread and the ship set sail..Advantages of Patience, Of the, i. 89..Presently, up
came a woman with a phial of urine, and when the [mock] physician saw the phial afar off, he said to her, 'This is the urine of a man, a stranger.'
'Yes,' answered she; and he continued, 'Is he not a Jew and is not his ailment indigestion?' 'Yes,' replied the woman, and the folk marvelled at this;
wherefore the man was magnified in Galen's eyes, for that he heard speech such as was not of the usage of physicians, seeing that they know not
urine but by shaking it and looking into it anear neither know they a man's water from a woman's water, nor a stranger's [from a countryman's], nor
a Jew's from a Sherifs. (22) Then said the woman, 'What is the remedy?' Quoth the weaver, 'Pay down the fee.' So she paid him a dirhem and he
gave her medicines contrary to that ailment and such as would aggravate the patient's malady..? ? ? ? ? If in night's blackness thou hast plunged into
the desert's heart And hast denied thine eyes the taste of sleep and its delight,.Abbaside, Jaafer ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih the, i.
183..When it was eventide, the chamberlain let bring two horses and great store of water and victual and a saddle-camel and a man to show them
the way. These he hid without the town, whilst he and the young man took with them a long rope, made fast to a staple, and repaired to the palace.
When they came thither, they looked and beheld the damsel standing on the roof. So they threw her the rope and the staple; whereupon she [made
the latter fast to the parapet and] wrapping her sleeves about her hands, slid down [the rope] and landed with them. They carried her without the
town, where they mounted, she and her lord, and fared on, whilst the guide forewent them, directing them in the way, and they gave not over going
night and day till they entered his father's house. The young man saluted his father, who rejoiced in him, and he related to him all that had befallen
him, whereupon he rejoiced in his safety..There was once a man who was exceeding cautious over himself, and he set out one day on a journey to a
land abounding in wild beasts. The caravan wherein he was came by night to the gate of a city; but the warders refused to open to them; so they
passed the night without the city, and there were lions there. The man aforesaid, of the excess of his caution, could not fix upon a place wherein he
should pass the night, for fear of the wild beasts and reptiles; so he went about seeking an empty place wherein he might lie..The old man laughed
at her speech and her verses pleased him. Then said she to him, "I desire of thee a lute." (38) So he arose and brought her a piece of firewood.
Quoth she, "What is that?" And he said, "Didst thou not bid me bring thee wood?" "I do not want this," answered she, and he rejoined, "What then
is it that is called wood, other than this?" She laughed and said, "The lute is an instrument of music, whereunto I sing." Quoth he, "Where is this
thing found and of whom shall I get it for thee?" And she said, "Of him who gave thee the wine." So he arose and betaking himself to his neighbour
the Jew, said to him, "Thou favouredst us aforetime with the wine; so now complete thy favours and look me out a thing called a lute, to wit, an
instrument for singing; for that she seeketh this of me and I know it not" "Hearkening and obedience," replied the Jew and going into his house,
brought him a lute. [The old man took it and carried it to Sitt el Milah,] whilst the Jew took his drink and sat by a window adjoining the other's
house, so he might hear the singing..140. Younus the Scribe and the Khalif Welid ben Sehl dclxxxiv."There was once a king named Bihkerd aed he
had wealth galore and many troops; but his deeds were evil and he would punish for a slight offence and never forgave. He went forth one day to
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hunt and one of his servants shot an arrow, which lit on the king's ear and cut it off. Quoth Bihkerd, 'Who shot that arrow?' So the guards brought
him in haste the offender, whose name was Yetrou, and he of his fear fell down on the ground in a swoon. Then said the king, 'Put him to death;'
but Yetrou said, 'O King, this that hath befallen was not of my choice nor of my knowledge; so do thou pardon me, in the hour of thy power over
me, for that clemency is of the goodliest of things and belike it shall be [in this world] a provision and a good work [for which thou shall be
requited] one of these days, and a treasure [laid up to thine account] with God in the world to come. Pardon me, therefore, and fend off evil from
me, so shall God fend off from thee evil the like thereof.' When the king heard this, it pleased him and he pardoned the servant, albeit he had never
before pardoned any..When in the sitting-chamber we for merry-making sate, iii. 135..? ? ? ? ? God keep the days of love-delight! How dearly
sweet they were! How joyous and how solaceful was life in them whilere!.? ? ? ? ? n. The Man whose Caution was the Cause of his Death
dcccciii.When the morning morrowed, they found themselves reduced to a fourth part of their number and there was not one of them had
dismounted from his horse. So they made sure of destruction and Hudheifeh came out between the ranks (now he was reckoned for a thousand
cavaliers) and cried out, saying, "Harkye, my masters of Baghdad! Let none come forth to me but your Amir, so I may talk with him and he with
me; and he shall meet me in single combat and I will meet him, and may he who is void of offence come off safe!" Then he repeated his speech and
said, "Why do I not hear your Amir return me an answer?" But Saad, the amir of the army of Baghdad, [replied not to him], and indeed his teeth
chattered in his head, whenas he heard him summon him to single combat..? ? ? ? ? Nay, though ye read therein discourse that sure should speak To
heart and soul, no word thereunto ye replied,.It befell one day that the king's son came to me, after his father had withdrawn, and said to me,
"Harkye, Ibn Nafil" "At thy service, O my lord," answered I; and he said, "I would have thee tell me an extraordinary story and a rare matter, that
thou hast never related either to me or to my father Jemhour." "O my lord," rejoined I, "what story is this that thou desirest of me and of what kind
shall it be of the kinds?" Quoth he, "It matters little what it is, so it be a goodly story, whether it befell of old days or in these times." "O my lord,"
said I, "I know many stories of various kinds; so whether of the kinds preferrest thou, and wilt thou have a story of mankind or of the Jinn?" "It is
well," answered he; "if thou have seen aught with thine eyes and heard it with thine ears, [tell it me."Then he bethought himself] and said to me, "I
conjure thee by my life, tell me a story of the stories of the Jinn and that which thou hast heard and seen of them!" "O my son," replied I, "indeed
thou conjurest [me] by a mighty conjuration; so [hearken and thou shalt] hear the goodliest of stories, ay, and the most extraordinary of them and
the pleasantest and rarest." Quoth the prince, "Say on, for I am attentive to thy speech." And I said, "Know, then, O my son, that.Presently, one of
the slave-girls brought him a pair of sandals wrought with raw silk and green silk and embroidered with red gold, and he took them and put them in
his sleeve, whereat the slave cried out and said, "Allah! Allah! O my lord, these are sandals for the treading of thy feet, so thou mayst enter the
draught-house." Aboulhusn was confounded and shaking the sandals from his sleeve, put them on his feet, whilst the Khalif [well-nigh] died of
laughter at him. The slave forewent him to the house of easance, where he entered and doing his occasion, came out into the chamber, whereupon
the slave- girls brought him a basin of gold and an ewer of silver and poured water on his hands and he made the ablution..Now the king had a
brother, who envied him and would fain have been in his place; and when he was weary of looking for his death and the term of his life seemed
distant unto him, he took counsel with certain of his partisans and they said, 'The vizier is the king's counsellor and but for him, there would be left
the king no kingdom.' So the king's brother cast about for the ruin of the vizier, but could find no means of accomplishing his design; and when the
affair grew long upon him, he said to his wife, 'What deemest thou will advantage us in this?' Quoth she, 'What is it?' And he replied, 'I mean in the
matter of yonder vizier, who inciteth my brother to devoutness with all his might and biddeth him thereto, and indeed the king is infatuated with his
counsel and committeth to him the governance of all things and matters.' Quoth she, 'Thou sayst truly; but how shall we do with him?' And he
answered, 'I have a device, so thou wilt help me in that which I shall say to thee.' Quoth she, 'Thou shall have my help in whatsoever thou desirest.'
And he said, 'I mean to dig him a pit in the vestibule and dissemble it artfully.'.The zephyr's sweetness on the coppice blew, ii. 235..? ? ? ? ? f. The
Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dlix.82. The Ignorant Man who set up for a Schoolmaster dclxvii.When the king heard his vizier's words, he
marvelled with the utmost wonderment and bade him retire to his lodging. [So Er Rehwan withdrew to his house and abode there till eventide of
the next day, when he again presented himself before the king.].? ? ? ? ? God knows I ne'er recalled thy memory to my thought, But still with
brimming tears straightway mine eyes were fraught;.One day, the Commander of the Faithful's breast was straitened; so he sent after his Vizier
Jaafer the Barmecide and Ishac the boon-companion and Mesrour the eunuch, the swordsman of his vengeance; and when they came, he changed
his raiment and disguised himself, whilst Jaafer [and Ishac] and Mesrour and El Fezll (164) and Younus (165) (who were also present) did the like.
Then he went out, he and they, by the privy gate, to the Tigris and taking boat, fared on till they came to near Et Taf, (166) when they landed and
walked till they came to the gate of the thoroughfare street. (167) Here there met them an old man, comely of hoariness and of a venerable and
dignified bearing, pleasing (168) of aspect and apparel. He kissed the earth before Ishac el Mausili (for that be knew but him of the company, the
Khalif being disguised, and deemed the others certain of his friends) and said to him, 'O my lord, there is presently with me a slave-girl, a lutanist,
never saw eyes the like of her nor the like of her grace, and indeed I was on my way to pay my respects to thee and give thee to know of her; but
Allah, of His favour, hath spared me the trouble. So now I desire to show her to thee, and if she be to thy liking, well and good: else I will sell her.'
Quoth Ishac, 'Go before me to thy barrack, till I come to thee and see her.'.? ? ? ? ? He, who Mohammed sent, as prophet to mankind, Hath to a just
high-priest (61) the Khalifate assigned..Then El Abbas went in to Mariyeh in a happy and praiseworthy hour (123) and found her an unpierced
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pearl and a goodly filly that had never been mounted; wherefore he rejoiced and was glad and made merry, and care and sorrow ceased from him
and his life was pleasant and trouble departed and he abode with her in the gladsomest of case and in the most easeful of life, till seven days were
past, when King El Aziz determined to set out and return to his kingdom and bade his son seek leave of his father-in-law to depart with his wife to
his own country. [So El Abbas bespoke King Ins of this] and he granted him the leave he sought; whereupon he chose out a red camel, taller (124)
than the [other] camels, and mounting Mariyeh in a litter thereon, loaded it with apparel and ornaments..60. Haroun Er Reshid and Zubeideh in the
Bath dcxlviii.? ? ? ? ? Indeed, mine eyelids still with tears are ulcered and to you My bowels yearn to be made whole of all their pain and heat..? ? ?
? ? The wine was sweet to us to drink in pleasance and repose, And in a garden of the garths of Paradise we lay,.Officer's Story, The Thirteenth, ii.
181..On like wise, O king," continued the youth, "whilst fortune was favourable to me, all that I did came to good; but now that it is grown contrary
to me, everything turneth against me.".? ? ? ? ? Yea, in the night the thought of you still slays me; Hidden are my traces from the wise men's
sight,.117. The Favourite and her Lover M
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